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June 8 Marks 50th Anniversary of Swift Dam and Lower Two Medicine Dam Failures 
Failures occurred during one of the worst floods in northern Rocky Mountain history 

Lexington, Ky. – During one of the most devastating floods in northern Rocky Mountain history, 
the Swift and Lower Two Medicine dams both failed on June 8, 1964, killing at least 28 people. 
This record-breaking flooding resulted from extremely heavy rainfall and the melting of high 
levels of snow in the mountains. The failure of the Swift Dam, located west of Dupuyer, Mont., 
released approximately 30,000 acre-feet of water, while the Lower Two Medicine Dam near East 
Glacier Park had a capacity of 16,600 acre-feet of water.  

“There are more than 87,000 dams in the United States today and people across the country 
rely on them for drinking water, hydroelectric power and other important benefits,” said Lori 
Spragens, executive director of the Association of State Dam Safety Officials (ASDSO). “The 
anniversary of these dam failures serves as an important reminder of the role that we all have to 
play in creating a future where all dams are safe.” 

According to ASDSO’s data, there are 2,899 state-regulated dams in Montana, of which 105 are 
classified as high-hazard potential dams. The high-hazard potential classification indicates that 
a dam may cause loss of life if it were to fail.  

Fortunately, good planning and improved dam safety programs at all levels of government have 
reduced the loss of life resulting from dam failures dramatically in recent years. To help protect 
lives and property in the event of a dam incident or failure, state dam safety program personnel 
and emergency management officials work with dam owners to develop and to maintain 
emergency action plans (EAPs). These important tools help save lives by putting evacuation and 
other safety procedures in place before an emergency occurs. As of 2013, 97 of the 105 high-
hazard potential dams in Montana had an EAP. 

According to a recent article in the Great Falls Tribune, Montana has also made physical repairs 
and improvements to its dams over the years to help keep the community safe. On June 17, 
during Montana Dam Safety Awareness Day at Ruby Dam, the state will commemorate the 1964 
failures, and Gov. Steve Bullock will discuss the many improvements made to state dams since 
that time. 

ASDSO encourages members of the public to determine if they live in a dam failure flood 
inundation zone by contacting their local emergency management agency or the state dam 
safety program. People who live near dams should establish an evacuation route before an 
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emergency occurs and familiarize themselves with what to do during and after an emergency, 
such as not walking through moving water or driving into flooded areas.  

More information on staying safe near dams can be found in ASDSO’s informational guide, 
Living with Dams: Know Your Risks, which the organization developed in conjunction with the 
Federal Emergency Management Agency.  

 
### 

The Association of State Dam Safety Officials (ASDSO) is a national, non-profit organization 
founded in 1984 and dedicated to improving dam safety through research, education and 
communication. Web: www.damsafety.org 
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